
 

Important Dates 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

It is a pleasure to walk through our 
school and classrooms on a daily basis 
and see the students engaged and 
motivated to learn. On Wednesday 
afternoons all primary students look 
forward to our whole school reading as 
part of our ‘Reading Around Bakewell’ 
initiative and the lovely conversations 
that happen after the reading clearly 
demonstrate that our students loved to 
be read to. 

To further develop this initiative we 
have introduced ‘Tucked In Tuesday’ 
which started on last night. Each 
Tuesday a member of our Leadership 
Team will be reading a book live on our 
Facebook page at 7pm. Research 
continually tells us that reading aloud 
to children is a powerful keystone habit 
that will help us raise bright, kind 
children. 

If you haven’t heard of keystone habits 
before, they’re an elite category of 
habits that kick off a chain reaction, 
influencing several areas of your life at 
once. In other words, you can focus on 
just one keystone habit, and you’ll 
experience several positive impacts. 

The best thing about this particular 
“keystone habit” for raising bright, kind 
children is that it’s completely free, it 
takes just 10-15 minutes a day, and 
anyone can do it. 

This is what happens when we read 
aloud to children every day: 

Children will hear a wider variety of 
words.  
Here’s why this is important: “The one 
pre-school skill that matters above all 
others, because it is the prime 
predictor of school success or failure, 
is the child’s vocabulary upon entering 
school. Yes, the child goes to school to 
learn new words, but the words they 
already know determines how much of 
what the teacher says will be 
understood. And since most instruction 
for the first four years of school is oral, 
the child who has the largest 
vocabulary will understand the most, 
while the child with the smallest 
vocabulary will grasp the least.” – The 
Read-Aloud Handbook 

We grow children’s brains, literally. 
The more we read aloud to children, 
the more the neurons in their brain will 
grow and connect together. 

We put children on the path to be a 
lifelong reader. Reading is essential 
for the learning process, and children 
who struggle with reading tend to 
struggle in school. But we have the 
power to give children this one key to 
success in school and life because: 
“The single most important activity for 
building the knowledge required for 
eventual success in reading is reading 
aloud to children.”– Becoming a 
Nation of Readers 

Children’s behavior will improve. 
When we read aloud, we increase 
children’s ability to pay attention and 
concentrate – skills that definitely help 
children in school. Also, reading aloud 
to children can even decrease 
aggressive tendencies in the child. 

We build a stronger bond with 
children. Children love it when we 
read aloud to them because of the 
physical closeness and emotional 
bonding it offers 

We increase children’s capacity for 
empathy. When we read fiction to 
children, their brain is “literally living 
vicariously through the characters at a 
neurobiological level.” In other words, 
we are exposing children to different 
types of people and giving them the 
ability to put themselves in their shoes 
while we read. Growing your children’s 
empathy muscle will teach them to be 
a friend who empathises and a 
compassionate person who helps 
others in need 

The one single habit of reading aloud 
to children kicks off a chain reaction of 
all these positive outcomes, and more. 

Therefore we encourage our 

community to continue to read every 
day and read aloud to children 
regularly. So if you did not tune in last 
night  to our first ‘Tucked In Tuesday’ 
reading why not tune in next Tuesday 
at 7pm. 

Cindy McLaren 

Acting Principal 

13 Mar School Board AGM—6pm 

15 Mar Whole School Assembly 

22 Mar 
Early Childhood Assembly & 

Early Childhood Coin Trail 

29 Mar 
Primary Assembly &  

Primary Coin Trail 

3 Apr Year 5 Camp Departs 

5 April Early Childhood Assembly 

11 Apr School Disco 

12 Apr 
Whole School Assembly 
Easter Raffle Drawn 
End of Term 1 

19 Apr Public Holiday—Good Friday 

22 Apr 
Public Holiday— 

Easter Monday 

23 Apr Term 2 Commences  

Bakewell Bulletin 

We are on Facebook. 

Like our page to keep 
up with school news 
www.facebook.com/ 
BakewellPrimary 

Visit the Bakewell Primary School 
website for the full list of important 
dates and events  
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News & Events 

On Friday, 1 March the Teaching Staff of  
Bakewell celebrated the official opening of the new  
dedicated Teaching and Learning Hub.  

Located next to the Library, the T & L Hub will be a 
space for teachers to meet, plan and utilise a variety 
of new resources for their lessons and development.  

We look forward to seeing the magic that our  
teachers will create in here and implement in the  
classrooms! 

Teaching & Learning Hub Student Leadership Council 

Last week the Student Leadership Council 
members attended a GRIP (generosity, 
responsibility, integrity and people) leadership 
conference to develop their leadership skills. 

The engaging and interactive conference  
discussed ways that student leaders can be strong 
role models and can make a positive difference in a 
school.  

Students also had the opportunity to meet different 
leaders from schools across the NT and discuss a 
variety of initiatives that are being implemented 
across their communities.  

Bakewell Primary School Office is open 7:30am until 4:00pm daily 

PARRS Gala Day - Netball 

SVPC Hub 

Following the Inaugural 
Student Summit in 2018, 
each school committed 
to developing it’s own 
SVPC Hub within their 
school.  

Bakewell is excited to 
announce that we now 
have an SVPC  
Coordinator,  
Ms Menadue and our SVPC students are: 

 Temi Bolaji 

 Connor Sykes 

 Joanna Hodgkin 

 Hannah Berry 

 Reagan Horne 

 Tyrese Talbot 

 Leon Maher 

 Ailie McCann 

 Riley Dwyer 

 Blake Harris 

 Kaylee Alchin 

 



 

News & Events 

 

Canteen Orders can now be placed online— www.quickcliq.com.au  

The Bakewell Independent School Board Annual 
General Meeting is tonight (Wednesday, 13 March) 
at 6pm. All welcome so please join us if you can. 

We look forward to announcing and welcoming our 
new 2019 Board to continue working together 
towards our long term vision at Bakewell.  

The annual Coin Trail Challenge is almost upon us! 

 Early Childhood - Friday, 22 March 

 Primary - Friday, 29 March 

Funds raised by students will contribute towards 
the purchase of educational resources for their 
classes and 20% of the total funds raised will go to 
a selected charity.  

Connect & Dream with the Bakewell Mob Coin Trail 

House Captains Announced 

Congratulations to our new House and  
House Vice Captains for 2019!  
Presentations to our new House leaders will be at 
this Friday’s Whole School Assembly. 

Magpies 
Heidi Rokahr   House Captain 
Taylem Sariago  House Captain 
Jorja Chin   House Vice Captain 
Sam Johnstone  House Vice Captain 

Woodies 
Taylah Hulm   House Captain 
Connor Sykes  House Captain 
Kaden Damaso  House Vice Captain 
Alyssa Harris   House Vice Captain 

Pygmies 
Aaron Hellet   House Captain 
Zara Leslie   House Captain 
Kallen Cunningham House Vice Captain 
Emily Sangster  House Vice Captain 

Capes 
Rye Frost   House Captain 
Ella Jones   House Captain 
Bailey Downes  House Vice Captain 
Brodie Peacock  House Vice Captain 

This week Bakewell has implemented a new  
program called Connect & Dream with the  
Bakewell Mob. 

This exciting new program is facilitated by the 
Youth Outreach Re-Engagement Team and  
supports the social and emotional wellbeing of 
young Aboriginal male students  
from Years 5 & 6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students will build connections and relationships 
with positive role models, with the focus being on 
creating cultural awareness, building confidence, 
maintaining attendance and giving students a 
place to feel safe, valued and connected.  

NAPLAN Online (14 – 24 May 
2019) is fast approaching and 
students are familiarising  
themselves with the different 
question types and  
functionality of the online tests.  

We recommend parents and guardians visit the 
Public demonstration site at nap.edu.au to  
experience first-hand the NAPLAN Online test  
format. This site also contains information about 
the move to online testing including a helpful video 
titled Understanding NAPLAN Online.  

The NAPLAN Online Privacy Notice outlining data 
collection and storage can be found at  
education.nt.gov.au/education.   

From the Board 

NAPLAN Online 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3S1z6kUnRRE&feature=youtu.be
https://education.nt.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0007/566602/naplan-online-privacy-notice.pdf


 

Bakewell’s target for 2019 is to maintain a student  attendance average of 95% or above for the year. 
Education NT’s Attendance strategy states ‘Every Child, Every Day.’ 

News & Events 

 

Parents, please 
take note of our new 
flags in place at the 
front of the school 
and be reminded 
that you must not 
leave your vehicles 
while parked in the 
Kiss and Go Lane. 
This is for Drop Off 
and Pick Up only.  

Drivers, please 
ensure you move 
forward in the Kiss 
and Go Lane so 
other vehicles can 
come in safely from behind.  

It is important to keep the traffic flowing through the 
car park so you need to drive as far forward as you 
can in the Kiss and Go Lane.  

Your children will still be able to find you.  

Thank you for your support. 

Kiss and Go and Parking Safety 

Submit your child’s absence via our website  
bakewellprimary.nt.edu.au/forparents/ 
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Infrastructure Update 

This week we have seen some progress with the 
construction of our new Storage Facility adjacent 
to the rear carpark of the school. The concrete 
slab was laid today and framework has been built. 
We expect the facility will be completed in April. 

The new Facility will provide much needed secure 
storage. 



 

Pre-Teen Group - Robertson Barracks Family 
Group 
Held on Tuesday evenings from 5-7pm at the family 
centre on base, this group is run by a qualified 
youth worker and is suitable for children aged 7-12 
years. Different activities will run each week and a 
light dinner is provided. This is a fantastic 
opportunity for your pre-teen to meet new friends 
and have a fun night out. For more information or to 
register contact rbfg07@yahoo.com.au 

Open Arms Veterans and Families Counselling  

Open Arms (formerly VVCS) provides 24-hour free 
and confidential counselling and group programs. 
This service is available for former and current 
serving ADF personnel and their family members to 
access. Support can be accessed by phoning 1800 
011 046, or for more information, visit 
www.OpenArms.gov.au. 

March Ladies Dinner – Hot Tamale 

The next Defence Ladies Dinner will be 
hosted on Thursday, 21 March from 7pm 
at Hot Tamale – Darwin Waterfront. This 
is a great opportunity for female Defence 
partners and serving members (tri-service) 
to make social connections in the broader 

Defence community and have a few laughs! The 
event is child free and RSVPs can be made to 
larrakeyahhouse@hotmail.com. 

Contact me on gemma.lovriha@ntschools.net or 
through the school office.  

Gemma Lovriha  
Defence School  Mentor 

Defence School News School Counsellor 

Dear Bakewell Students, Family and Community,  

Recently I attended the information session on 
cyber safety and from this I wanted to share some 
tips. Technology is growing at a fast pace and most 
of us access some online platform daily. Our 
students and young people are also growing up in 
a world where the need to remain aware and 
vigilant online is increasing.  

A few tips to keep our kids safe online: 

 Know the content being watched/accessed 

 Be attune to your child, take note of mood 
and behavioural changes that occur when 
they are online; this can tell you how they are 
feeling 

 Ensure they are accessing online platforms 
in an open area and that their online activities 
are not hidden or secret  

 Get to know the apps or social platforms they 
are using so you can provide support and 
help if needed 

 Encourage your children to only connect with 
people they know online - Did you know that 
the average age of an online gamer in 2018 
was 33?  

The key message I have taken away from this 
information was not to be scared online but rather 
to be aware and stay informed.  

Annette Murphy 

School Counsellor 

News & Events 

 

Thank you to all parents and carers that took the 
opportunity to attend Student Led Conferences last 
week. 

We held a total of 518 Conferences over two days 
which is great to see so many families taking the 
time to engage with our wonderful educators and 
take such a positive interest in their children’s 
progress at school. 

Student Led Conferences  

Library bags for sale at the Front Office - $10 

 Advice, support or to report 

Kids Helpline 1800 55 1800 
Bullying. No Way!  
www.bullyingnoway.gov.au 

eSafety Commissioner 
www.eSafety.gov.au 

Think U Know 
www.thinkuknow.org.au 

School Counsellor 

mailto:rbfg07@yahoo.com.au
http://www.OpenArms.gov.au
mailto:gemma.lovriha@ntschools.net
http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au
http://www.eSafety.gov.au
http://www.thinkuknow.org.au


 

4/A Maitea Golowyn 
Ethan Pham 

4/M Nathan Larner 
Nour Yusif 

4/T Scott Sinclair-Paton 
Charli Stewart 

5/S Kole Heikkinen 
Belle Dudley 

5/C Tahlia Barnett 
Jai Phillips 

5/G Rozana Vou Cheata 
Zane Wilson 

5/6K Kalinyal Lewis 
Tristan Javier 

6/SM Isabel Larner 
Aaron Hellet 

6/NM Hazel Sahid 
Alinta Perry 

6/K Revan Abdurachman 
Gemma Connop 

AAC5/6 Lucy Brand 
Nabeeha Qasim 

T/B Caiden Pike 

Meagan Pasigna 

T/P Lewis Firth  

Sophie Gunn 

T/M Hunter Mangels 

Joshua Robinson 

T/F Hannah Berson 

Dion Young 

T/L Mia Newton 

Lucas Babington 

T/1/B Hunter Shilling 

Jaimee McCaffrey 

1/RB Ava McColley 

Panashe Paradza 

1/F Abigail Luna 

Evelyn Huggett 

1/G Quade Plowright 

Joseph Sun 

1/L Cienna Byers 

Ald Balutoc 

News & Events 

The whole school reading is continuing to be an exciting 
event around Bakewell. This past fortnight the school 
enjoyed óDirty Bertieô read by Ms Ewins which was full of 
giggles and óClass Two at the Zooô with Ms Lindsey. 

We are also excited to announce that that ‘Reading 
around Bakewell’ initiative has a new addition this week 
with the introduction of ‘Tucked in Tuesday’.  

Each Tuesday at 7pm tune into our Facebook Live 
post and enjoy a bedtime story read by a member 
of our Leadership Team. 

To launch ‘Tucked In 
Tuesday’ we were lucky 
to have our Ms McLaren 
reading óThe Sloth Who 
Came To Stayô by 
Margaret Wild which was 
a lovely story about 
enjoying the little things 
in life. 

Join us next Tuesday at 
7pm for ’Tucked In  
Tuesday’ with Ms Miller!  

2/F Ryan Davies 

Livena French 

2/C Ridwaan Chaturvedi 

Tyler Baird 

2/M Allabella Evans 

Dominic D’Alessandro 

2/K Cooper Fraunefelder 

Bryce Anderson 

2/W Gemma Rinkin 

Nadia Renkas 

3/D Jarred Evans 

Kendall McMillan 

3/T Pyper McGennisken 
Canada Onyango 

3/L Ryleah Bedford 
Brody Drescher 

3/G Maddison Pledger 
Chloe Sykes 

3/4H Tarasai Tyers 
Leah Watson 

Congratulations to all of our superstar Merit Award Recipients!  

Join us for ‘Tucked In Tuesday’ at 7pm on Facebook Live 

Merit Awards - Week 5 & 6 

Reading Around Bakewell 



 

BECA Update 

We are well into Term 1 of BECA and what a start it has been! Each Bulletin we will be shining a spotlight 
on the exciting activities that students have been participating in each Wednesday at Bakewell. 

 

 

Students have been given the task to create a 15 second 
animation. They have created a story which they had to break 
down into detailed sections and used some basic maths to work 
out how many photos are required to film each part of the story. 
Props have either been sourced or created by the students. This 
week they practised setting up their scenes to see how everything 
fits together in the frame and got a feel for how big the 
movements need to be between each photo. Next week filming 
will start to create the final product. 

Thai Cultural Experiences with Ms Graham 

This week in Thai Cultural Experiences the 
students explored Songkran, the Thai New Year’s  
festival. A traditional celebration that occurs during 
Songkran in the building of sand pagodas within 
temple grounds that are often topped with colourful 
paper flowers. The students carefully constructed a 
number of beautiful paper flowers before taking to 
the sandpit  to build an impressive sand pagoda to 
display their creations.  

View previous editions of the Bakewell Bulletin - 
bakewellprimary.nt.edu.au/news  

Animation with Ms Hatton 



 

Community Notices 

Register for Auskick in Palmerston  
Location: Asbuild Oval 
Start Date: Friday 10

th
 May 5pm - 6pm 

Length: 8 Weeks 
Program Cost: $100 
Age Group: 5-8 years 
Sign up: Online at  https://play.afl/auskick  
Contact: 0455 915 773 or William.mccarthy@afl.com.au 

CATHOLIC CHURCH PALMERSTON 

OUR LADY HELP OF CHRISTIANS 

Corner of Emery Avenue and Harrison Circuit 

First Holy  

Communion 
The First Communion Group will begin  

their preparation on Sunday 10th March 

Classes will be 8am or 5pm before Mass each Sunday 

Children must be Year 3 and older. 

 

For further information, please contact 

Father John English 

Parish  Priest 

0424 971 017 

 
Northern Territory Junior Masters 

Monday 1st July –  
Friday 5th July 2019 

Mid Year Junior Golf Clinic Incorporated 
ABN : 81 685 331 232 

 

Returning PGA Members 
Tony Albon, Steve Tieck, Sean Dwyer,  

Mitchell Thomason, Robert Farley, Victor Tomic  
 

For Boys & Girls Aged Between 8 & 18 Years 
 

8-10 year olds - Monday 1st July – Thursday 4th July 
8:00am – 3pm 

Presentation Lunch – Thursday 1:00-2:00pm 
Over 10 year olds – Monday 1st July  –  

Friday 5th July 
8:00am – 3pm 

άNT Masters 36 HoleέΥ- Monday 1st and Tuesday 
2nd at PGC 

Presentation Lunch – Friday 2pm-3pm 
 

Venue : Palmerston Golf & Country Club, 
Dwyer Circuit, Palmerston 

Cost : $150 (siblings $104 with proof) includes 
green fees,  

morning teas, lunches and hire clubs.  
For children who live outside of a 300km radius of 

Darwin  
the fee is reduced to $50, to assist with travelling 

expenses. 
 

Nomination forms available from : 
Palmerston Golf & Country Club Pro Shop 

CONTACTS:- Tony: 0417 823493/Tia: 0419324725 
Website: www.golfnt.org.nt             

Email: ntjuniorclinic@yahoo.com.au  

If you have any community notices to share please send to 
community.bakewell@ntschools.net  

https://play.afl/auskick
http://www.golfnt.org.nt
mailto:ntjuniorclinic@yahoo.com.au

